Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 10/09/17 6:30PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Tim Ragle, Laurel Ellis, Carolyn Handy, Tom Jamison, Barry Stockwell, Barbara Taylor, Maryann Toffolon, Betsy MacIsaac, Lindley Speers

Secretary's report: Draft minutes of the 8/27/17 annual meeting were distributed by email yesterday, a motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as presented.  Motion passed. 

Treasurer's report: Tom reported on finances, received about $250 for membership dues, paid elevator inspection and utilities.  The report was moved by Barbara and seconded by Tim.  Motion passed.

Old Business:

Barry reported on proposed lease changes with NSAP, the committee has not met yet but expect to schedule soon.  NSAP has been in touch with Geordie Heller, Lister about tax exempt status for 15 Kimball Hill building.  Listers indicated they will support our tax exempt status request.  Will probably need to reapply with State of Vermont.

LegacyPutney project had a workshop led by a team from Narativ on 9/29 – 9/30 with 14 participants.  Planning is in process for a 10 day festival next May.  The workshop focused on training participants to create a personal story and learn from that how to gather stories from others in the Putney community.  Hope to have PHS participate with stories and photos.

Maryann inquired about selling our 2003 history books at the new bookstore in Putney.  They will need to collect sales tax on any sales. We could offer them on consignment and store can keep $8 from each sale.  

Barbara ordered 25 copies of 1953 The People of Putney from C&S printers.

New Business:

Ruth will not be able to cover the office this Saturday, can someone else volunteer.

Laurel will not be able to prepare the 990 tax form this year and suggests we find an accountant as soon as possible.  The store is not using a proper accounting system, they are recording income and expenses in Quickbooks.  Possibilities mentioned were Pieciak & Co. (Tim Fogg) or Faith Terwilliger.  Carolyn made a motion to have PHS hire an accountant to prepare tax forms for all 3 PHS/PGS entities, Barbara seconded and the motion passed.  Laurel will make inquiries and let us know what the choices are.  We need to file for an extension as soon as possible.

Barabara mentioned that we have had no movement on the Directors liability insurance.  Barbara gave information to Lyssa a while back.  We should follow up at the next meeting.

Lindley passed around a mock up of 2018 calandar photos with captions.  Hope to have all the information to Propect Park Press this week.  

Don & Susan Kathan visited with many board members last weekend, they are planning the 2018 Kathan reunion next August and would like to have access to PHS information.  Stuart did a nice presentation for them in 2013. 

- Meeting adjorned at 7:40 

